[image: image1.jpg]MORI

social research institute




Media Release

MORI House, 79-81 Borough Road, London, SE1 1FY

Telephone:  020 7347 3000

Fax:  020 7347 3800
embargo – 0001hrs 27 May 2004
The Day After Tomorrow: Are the British too cool on climate change?
Report reveals lack of knowledge and scepticism on green issues
A report published today by the MORI Social Research Institute - on the eve of the release of the Hollywood blockbuster The Day After Tomorrow - sheds light on public concern about climate change.

The report shows the British public may be out of step with Tony Blair’s opinion that climate change is the most important issue facing the world today. It also reveals a level of ignorance and scepticism over environmental issues. 

The Day After Tomorrow is an eco-horror story about future climate change, and its release has coincided with an upsurge of policy interest in this issue. Last month, Tony Blair claimed there is "no bigger long-term question facing the global community" than the threat of climate change.  
MORI’s report suggests that public concern about global warming lags behind the Government on this issue.  When asked to name the most serious threat to the future of the world – from a list comprising terrorism, global warming, population growth and HIV/Aids – three people in four do not choose global warming.  Terrorism is the key issue in the public mind.
The report explains that whilst ‘global warming’ has become a household term, public understanding of climate change and the international political agenda to tackle this issue is low.  Half of Britons have never heard of the Kyoto Agreement – the international agreement on tackling climate change ratified by Europe, Japan and the developing nations.
The report highlights scepticism about Britain tackling global warming without international agreement.  Half of Britons (52%) think trying to tackle global warming in Britain is a waste of time without international agreement.  This suggests that much remains to be done to convince the public of the need to act to reduce global warming.
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